
 

 

The Essex County Council (High Street, Colchester) (Special Event) (Panto Horse Derby Day 
Racing) (Temporary Prohibition of Traffic) Order 2018 

 
Notice is hereby given that Essex County Council in exercise of its powers under Section 16A-C of 
the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, has made the above Order to facilitate the holding 
of the Panto Horse Derby Day Racing. 
 
Effect of the order: To temporarily close the High Street in the Borough of Colchester, from its 
junction with Head Street to its junction with Queen Street. 
 
The alternative route will be via North Hill, Middleborough, Balkerne Hill, Southway, Magdelan Street, 
Brook Street and East Hill. 
 
The following one way restrictions and prohibition of driving will be temporarily suspended for the 
duration of the event: 

Road Restriction to 
be suspended 

Description 

East Stockwell Street, 
Colchester 

Prohibition of 
Driving 

From a point 10 metres north of its junction with 
William Walk, northwards for a distance of 4 metres. 

Maidenburgh Street, 
Colchester 

Prohibition of 
Driving 

From a point 20 metres north of its junction with 
George Street, northwards for a distance of 4 metres. 

West Stockwell Street, 
Colchester 

One-Way Between Stockwell and a point opposite No. 60 

George Street, Colchester One-Way For its entire length 

Maidenburgh Street, 
Colchester 

One-Way Between its junctions with High Street and George 
Street 

 
‘The Essex County Council (Various Roads, Dutch Quarter, Colchester) (Prohibition of Driving, 
Length Restriction and One-Way) Order 2006’ and ‘The Colchester Borough (East and West 
Stockwell Streets, Maidenburgh Street and Northgate Street) (One-way, etc) Order 1978’ are hereby 
temporarily suspended insofar as they relate to the above restrictions only. All other restrictions will 
remain in force. 
 
The closure and suspensions are scheduled to commence on the 23 September 2018 for 1 day 
between the hours of 04:00h and 17:00h or where appropriate signs are showing and weather 
permitting and is required to facilitate the Panto Horse Derby Day Racing. 
 
Access for emergency vehicles and pedestrians will be maintained at all times during the closure.  
 
The Order will come into effect on 23 September 2018 and may continue in force for up to 3 days 
unless extended by the Secretary of State 
 
Dated: 20 September 2018 
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